WAVERLY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

BUSINESS MEETING 2/8/05
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Chief Dan McKenzie called the business meeting of the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department to order, Chaplain Frazee was absent so Herb Meyer led the department in devotions.



The minutes of the previous meeting were read and there being no corrections or additions were approved as read.  The Treasurer’s report was given and the bills against the department were listed, a motion to accept the report and to pay all bills was made by Bryce, with a second heard from Pat, motion carried.


Roll was answered by 27 members, 5 were excused, and 2 absent.

Remarks for the good of the Dept., Jim Block is back attending meetings and doing fine, Shirley Siberski had surgery and doing well.


In correspondence Dan reported that a Fireman from Italy is looking for a pen pal and a reminder that the Fireman’s supper will be Feb. 19th.


For committee reports Herb reported on the Dance and said that we should net about $7500. The committee was recognized for all their work over the past few years, there was some discussion about the Dance and was decided to form a new committee, it will be Matt McKenzie, Bryce McKenzie, and Jim McKenzie. Dennis Happle reported for the building committee, he stated that the contracts with the City have been approved, also we will be breaking up into small groups to work on design after the regular meeting. The audit committee will be meeting soon, and the FWD is back and running well.


In unfinished business Jeff talked about the popcorn machine that has not yet shown up yet, should be here shortly. A reminder was given for the upcoming Fire School on Feb. 12th and 13th.


In new business Megan Riepma was eligible to be voted off probation, ballots were taken and was unanimously voted onto full time status. A motion by Randy Meyer to destroy the ballots with a second by Bryce, motion carried. Justin Franzen was again introduced and has met the requirements to be voted on as a probationary member. Roy Hardy Hardy talked about getting vehicles from Wilkers Auto for training. Dennis brought up the need for a committee to work on the plans for a New Museum, that committee will consist of Rob Edgar, Jim Block, Kevin Miller, and Herb Meyer. Jim McKenzie talked about responding to calls out to Terex while they are on strike, please use the East entrance. Dan talked about the January County meeting, there are 4 utility 6 wheelers that will be shared within the County. We do not yet know the delivery date, but Waverly and Janesville will be sharing one of the units and will be housed in Waverly. Dave Nelson was recognized at Mondays Council meeting for all his years and time of service as Chief. Dan announced that on Feb. 23 there will be a severe weather class at the Civic Center at 7:00, there was some discussion of storm spotting. He also talked about 

a bomb training class that we will be hosting on the 23rd of March, this will be given by the Fire Marshall’s Office, location had not yet been determined.


Fire Calls for the month were read and discussed.



Motion to adjourn by Dennis, 2nd by Kevin, motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted

Jeff Soash, Secretary










